
 

 

 
 

14 December 2020 

Dear owner/occupier 

 

SH1, Karapiro 
Area Wide Pavement Treatment (AWPT) and Resurfacing 

Programmed start date of 12 January 2021, with completion before 31 March 2020 
 

Fulton Hogan will soon be working in your area carrying out pavement repairs to SH1, near 
Maungatautari Road. We are doing this work on behalf of Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency. 

This project will be carried out over the full width of SH1, Tirau Road, and we want to make sure 
you are aware of what is happening, when, and who to contact if you have any questions. 

 
What’s happening on SH1, Karapiro, near Maungatautari Road and when? 

We will be carrying out the AWPT project in three phases: 

1] Surface milling will occur overnight in preparation for the next day 

2] Day work will include importing material and compaction using heavy machinery 

3] The surface will be resealed prior to re-opening to traffic 

The location of the works will be between Kentucky Road and Maungatautari Road. Refer to the 
map on page 2, which shows you the exact location where this work will be undertaken. 

 

Our proposed timetable for the entire project is: 

1] Beginning 12 January 2021 we will commence with the southbound lane, followed by the 
centre lane and finish with the northbound lane.  

2] The process will require each lane to be milled at night, followed by the laying of new 
roading material, followed by a seal coat. Each lane is expected to take one week to 
complete. 

3] Finally, we will sweep the highway and apply linemarking. 

 

At times we will be working at night with the majority of work being carried out during the day. 

 

While we have allowed three weeks to complete this project, our timetable is weather dependent. 
Hours of work will be from 6am to 7pm for day work and 7pm to 6am for night work however, 
traffic management will remain in place 24/7 during the project duration. 

 

How will this work affect me? 

While we always aim to do our work with as little disruption as possible, we do appreciate that 
some inconvenience will be caused while we carry out these projects.  

 

1]  While we are working some of the machinery we use is very noisy. Our machines are fitted 
with flashing lights and reversing beepers. The road will be unsealed during construction 
and sometimes dust can be generated. We apologise in advance for any disturbance or 
inconvenience we may cause. 
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2] When we carry out the AWPT, this will be carried out across the full width of the road. In 
order to do this we will be closing lanes and moving vehicles across the remaining width to 
keep a lane of vehicles travelling in both directions (known as a contra-flow). 

 

What about emergency services 

Emergency services will be given priority access at all times through our work sites. 

Please be assured that we include all emergency services in our communications so they are aware 
of any works that may impact on them. 
 
What about access to my property? 

If your entranceway is within our work zone, access to properties may be limited when we carry 
out some of the works. Wait time to get access should be no longer than ten minutes. Please 
speak with traffic crews on site who will navigate you through the works to your property and will 
also be able to tell you what times access will be restricted. 

 
Would you like to learn more? 

We strongly encourage you to join our distribution list to receive project update emails and to be 
advised of the exact start date for this project. To do this send us an email to 
west.waikato@fultonhogan.com and we will make sure you are included. 
You can also check what work is taking place in your area by visiting the NZ Transport Agency’s 
traffic and travel website at http://www.nzta.govt.nz/traffic 
 

Where will we be working? 
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A big thank you from us 

Fulton Hogan apologise for the disruption that is caused while we carry out our operation. We 
would like to complete this work as soon as we can to make the road safer for the road user and 
the residents in your area.  

If you are experiencing any issues, please contact our 24-hour number 0800 776 2007 (0800 
PSMC 007), or email west.waikato@fultonhogan.com and we will do all we can to accommodate 
your concerns. 

You can also call the NZ Transport Agency on 0800 4HIGHWAYS (0800 44 44 49) about any 
highways issue. 

 
Yours faithfully 

 

Glenys Farries 
Customer and Stakeholder Manager 
Fulton Hogan Waikato 


